Temporary COVID-19 Related Child Care Subsidy Payment Policies
Dear Child Care Providers,

As Missouri works through the challenges related to COVID-19, it is essential that we support our child
care providers. To assist subsidy providers who have seen changes in attendance related to COVID-19,
we have decided to ensure subsidy providers are paid no less in the month of March 2020 than the
average of their payments for the preceding three months.

Child care providers who remained open during the month of March 2020 should submit attendance
through their current payment system for:

e All absences of children in care during the month of March
e All attendance for children attending more than as authorized; enter their actual
attendance if using CCOIS

Child care providers closed during the month of March 2020 should submit attendance as you normally
would for the days in which care was provided. Enter absences for the days closed on behalf of children
who were in care during the month.

To support our providers during this emergency, providers will not be required to submit payment
resolutions for additional absences, additional units of care, and closures. The Department of Social
Services will compare the March 2020 payment to the paid average for the months of December 2019,
January 2020, and February 2020 to ensure that no provider is paid less than the average of their
payments for these three months. The comparison cannot be completed until the provider has
submitted all attendance for the month of March 2020. To expedite potential additional payment,
providers should submit all attendance by April 10, 2020.

To be considered for additional funding, provider must attest to the following by signing the attached
COVID-19 Child Care Attestation form. The provider will attest that the acceptance of additional funds is
contingent upon:

e The provider continuing to pay wages to child care staff while facility is closed;

e The provider continuing to provide care following the State of Emergency declared by Missouri
Executive Order 20-02; and

e The provider submitting all attendance for the March 2020 service month.

Providers should submit the signed attestation form to the Child Care Provider Payment Unit by emailing
CD.AskCCOIS@dss.mo.gov. The attestation form should not be submitted until all attendance has been
submitted for March 2020.
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